
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 

 

With the increase in the number of residents symptomatic, the decision 
has been made to implement home wide masking for everyone entering 
the facility.  
  
Please continue with proper hand hygiene, wearing of your mask properly at all times, 
social distancing, and continue with your personal self-screening.  
  
We will continue to monitor each outbreak and hopefully we can see a decrease in the 
number of residents affected. Masking will be reassessed as outbreaks clear.  
 
All sta' are encouraged to get a flu shot. If you haven’t already received yours, please 
contact Katrina Marques to make arrangements, or visit a pharmacy to get your shot 
(remember to submit your slip to IPAC staE indicating you have received it). You must have 
received a flu shot in order to work in a home area where there is an active flu outbreak. 
StaE may be moved or taken out of the work schedule without pay if you are working in a 
home area that goes into a flu outbreak and you haven’t received the shot.  
 
Any resident under isolation precautions should be in their rooms. If they are unable to stay 
in their room, they should be encouraged to wear a mask when they are in the hallway or 
common areas on the unit. The resident under isolation precautions should NOT be in the 
dining room for meals. If they are not able to stay in their room, they should be seated at 
the entrance of the dining room – across from the medication room and be alone at the 
table. 
 
  

Thank you for your ongoing support in the care of our residents.  
 
Katrina Marques, RN 
IPAC Campus Manager – St. Joseph’s Lifecare Brantford 

INFECTION REPORT FOR MONDAY, JAN 13, 2025 

HOME AREA STATUS 

Oriole Avenue Confirmed mixed outbreak of COVID and 
Corona virus.  

New on Jan 13th: Bluebird 
Terrace 

Bluebird has now been placed in a confirmed 
Coronavirus (NOT COVID) Respiratory outbreak. 
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